
 



 



 
 
 
Clear copy of text in Exhibit 2 above: 
 
Thank you for your email to the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services, Office for Civil Rights (OCR).  OCR is unable to assist you 
with your complaint as AAA Life Insurance Company ("AAA") and Milliman 
are not subject to the HIPAA Privacy Rule.  The Privacy Rule applies to 
covered entities, which include only: (a) a health care clearinghouse; 
(b) a health plan; or (c) a health care provider which transmits any 
health information in electronic form in connection with a transaction 
for which HHS has adopted standards.  AAA and Milliman do not meet the 
definition of a covered entity; therefore, the requirements of the 
Privacy Rule do not apply to them. 
  
 
To learn more about civil rights and your rights under the rules 
protecting the privacy of medical records, please visit our website at 
www.hhs.gov/ocr/. 
 


